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HEALTH CHECK ARRANGEMENTS: 
For students who have not submitted a full health check August 15th, 2018. 
 
Dear students and parents, 
 
Welcome to Hui Xin kindergarten, I am the campus nurse and my name is Anna. All newly registered students at Hui 
Xin campus is required to obtain a health check from Kowloon hospital.  
 
Why get a health check? It is a requirement by the health/quarantine bureau, that all students attending 
kindergarten/elementary programs within Suzhou, must acquire a recognized health check in order to prevent 
transferable diseases and as an effort to implement both provincial and country wide standards for monitoring 
children's health and wellbeing.  
 
Why Kowloon hospital? Because it is approved by the health and quarantine bureau to issue health checks to all 
kindergarten/elementary school students and it is conveniently close to Hui Xin campus  
 
I fully understand that many of our families and children have already passed initial health-checks to obtain visa's or 
residence permits to stay in China and might be hesitant towards further health checks. However, it is a requirement 
for all newly registered kindergarten students, commencing from August, 2015 that we as a Suzhou registered 
kindergarten must enforce the health check procedures of enrolment. I ask for your understanding and trust.  
 
Finally, I wish to prepare you. Even though Kowloon is a famous hospital in Suzhou, hospitals in China will be different 
than what you might experience at home and physicians lack the "personal time" that many expect from a family's 
health care provider. At a Chinese health check, you will receive the "health check form" which you have to bring to 
the stations that check for height/weight, vision/hearing, liver/heart/lungs, blood and basic dental check-up. After 
each station is completed the physician will give a remark or stamp on the form.  
 
- Should you wish you can do  the blood test at clinics such as Parkway, Singhealth and Gentle-care. The blood test 
must be taken within three months. Other health check  item must be completed at Kowloon hospital. (I can provide 
you with a sample of the blood report needed for the health check, which you can show at your preferred clinic as 
reference. As of August, 2018 I know that Singhealth do provide the necessary blood test) 
 
I have included a map below and address of the Kowloon hospital on the nest page, please take a look and do not 
hesitate to write me on nurse-hxj@internewton.com if you have questions. 
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ARRANGEMENT FOR SEPTEMBER 18TH: 13:00 - 15:00 
(Please arrive no later than 14:30 at Kowloon hospital in order to complete all checks on time): 
 
- Address:   Kowloon Hospital (Jiulong Hospital), No. 118, Wansheng street, Suzhou Industrial Park. 
地址：  苏州九龙医院, 苏州工业园区万盛街 118 号 
 
- Please bring your child's passport or ID card. 
 
- Prepare 100 RMB to pay the cost of the "health check" directly at the hospital. 
 
- Proceed through the main entrance to Kowloon hospital and go to the information counter where a Newton staff, 
holding a purple Newton flag with # 104 will be on duty to assist you. 
 
- Newton staff will be on-hand to translate and assist you and your children do the health check from start to finish.  
 
- Below you can see an aerial view of the hospital with a "Y" shaped road ("H" indicate where you should enter) 
 
- Below you can also see a photo of the lobby and information counter marked "H" where Newton staff will be 
positioned (If you do not see a person with a Newton flag, please wait a few minutes) 
 
- On the day, if you are lost or can't find us, please call # 18068018813 for assistance. 
 
- Remember to inform your teacher's if you will pick-up students early from school or keep them home on the day. 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Anna Hu 
Hui Xin Campus Nurse, August 15th, 2018 


